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To concerned citizens of Northfield:

This open letter is on behalf of the 1,127 Northfield citizens who signed a
petition between April 28 and May 14 in opposition to the 2023 Reclarnarion
and overlay Act. Soon after the petition's registration on May 15, the City
Clerk infonned us that it could not be considered valid due to several
insutficiencies. This determination, however, was made erroneously on the
basis of Minnesota Rule 8205. 10 10, rvhich references solely the election or
recall of potential or current holders of office. The appropriate point of
reference would have been Minnesota Statute 47_5.58. rvhich deals
specifically with petitions for reverse refbrer-rdurrs. l-he content o1'this
statute differs radically from that of Rule 8205 and contains none of its
detailed stipulations that the Citv clerk cited as requireurents.

Thus we can only conclude that the City Council continues to obstruct all
our attempts at establishing honest, open communication r.vith us. their
constituents. Are Council members not public servants? Should public
projects not have public input?

As over thirty of us tnade the rounds of Northfield neighborhoods to gather
signatures, the most frequent comments we heard were:

First and foremost, the poor condition of rnany of tl"re city's streets
must be taken care of
Bikeway and sidervalk projects should be authorized on their orvn
ments

' Northfield propertv taxes have increased by 50% over the past tive
years

' The City Council has approved a $5.3 rnillion bond issue to cover the
costs of street projects, solne of which are non-esscntial, and has a 5-
year plan with a price tag of $31 million fcrr further expansion. 'fhese

costs will all be borne by Northfield taxpayers

' Expanding Northfield's systern of bikeways is a good idea, but such
bikeways must be designed u,ith greater consideration for safety and
for the needs of a given neighborhood

Arnong the most egregious of the intrusive "irnprovements" to Northfield's
biking netrvork is the ofGstreet t\ io-way bikervay projected for Heritage
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Drive and Lincoln Street South. The reconfiguration of these streets in order
to accommodate this type of bikeway would be excessiveiy expensive since
it would require the repositioning of infrastructure, the use of massive
amounts of concrete, as well as the shortening of driveways by half their
cunent length.

In addition, the protected two-way bikeways scheduled for Roosevelt Drive
and Maple Street represent a model not yet seen in Northfield. Such
bikeways are appropriate for high-traffic streets in large cities, where it is
imporlant to separate bike lanes by means of a barrier from the more rapidly
rnoving automobile traffic. These streets clearly do not fit this category.

In conclusion let us bear in mind that our Mayor often speaks of the need for
dialogue between the Ciry Council and the citizens it represents. In our
experience, however, this has not been forthcoming. Is this the kind of
government Nofthfi eld wants?


